Motion to Stockholm Cricket Club AGM

Name: Naveed Hashmi
Date: 2021-01-09

Background & Motivation:
I propose that a additional membership types be introduced in the Stockholm Cricket Club (S.C.C). This proposal will be put as a motion at the AGM.

Assessment:
These are people we want to recognise for their service and whom we wish to act as ambassadors on our behalf. 
· they will have full voting rights and can access full member benefits. 
· they will be eligible to be elected to the S.C.C board like any other full member.

Proposal for decision:
It is proposed that the SCC,
1. Creates a new membership type called ‘honorary membership’. This lifelong free membership type will be awarded, by the board, to people who have given special service to the S.C.C or the Swedish Cricket community. They will hold the formal title of ‘S.C.C Ambassador’. Honorary membership may be withdrawn at any time (by majority board decision) if the recipient breaches the code of conduct for S.C.C members.

Response from the Board to the motion
The Board recognise that creating an honorary membership to recognise service to the Stockholm Cricket Club is a great idea.  
The board note that there is already a role within the club called “Cricket Ambassador”, which has a role to promote the club in schools and other community groups.  We feel that naming Honorary Members “Ambassadors” will lead to confusion - an “Honorary Member” is a recognition of service given not a role demanding service.
Implementing an Honorary Membership category will require a change to the club’s constitution, and that any constitutional changes needs to be presented to the members and voted upon with a 2/3rds majority. 

The Board recommend that AGM ammend this motion, asking the Board to present a proposed change to the Club’s constitution in the next AGM to allow for Honorary Members.  

